

Pastor Jack Scandrett Phone: 605-925-7186 Email: hutterthal@goldenwest.net Web: www.hmcfreeman.org

Christ-centered - Living, Relating, Serving

Sunday, February 2, 2020

Prelude

Worship Hymns

My Soul is filled with Joy Vs. 1, 3-5
Put Peace Into Each Other's Hands

STJ #13 STJ #87

Opening Prayer

Welcome

Offering

Sharing

Congregational Prayer

Scripture Reading

Psalms 143

Children's Story (Children remain seated)

Sermon

"The Homing Instinct"

Closing Prayer

Coffee time

Worship music

Amazing Grace

The Transition Steering Team Table Talk

Communion around the tables

TODAY - February 2

Greeters: Paul & Priscilla Hofer

9:45 am: Worship Service

Accompanists: Amy Hofer Vetch
Worship Leader: Dennis Schrock
Worship Music: Les & Mary Rensink

Children's Time:

Pastor Jack Scandrett

Scripture Reading:

Message: Pastor Jack Scandrett

Coffee Time: Cameron & Rina Hofer

10:45 am: TST Meeting- No Sunday School for adults

South Church to teach Children's SS

Brief Congregational meeting

12:00 pm: Noon Soup Meal

NEXT SUNDAY – February 9

Benevolent Fund Offering

Greeters: Phil & Joline Thomas

9:45 am: Worship Service

Accompanist: Charlene Friessen

Worship Leader:

Worship Music: Dennis & Marcia Schrock Children's Time: Pastor Jack Scandrett

Scripture Reading:

Message: Pastor Jack Scandrett

Coffee Time: Donovan & Sherryl Friesen 10:45 am: Sunday School for all ages

Calendar of Events:

<u>Today</u>

Celebration noon meal

February 9,

Benevolent Fund Offering

February 11, 1:30pm:

Prayer Shawl

February 12,

Deacon's Meeting

February 19, 7pm:

Church Board meeting **February 26, noon:**

Connection information

February Projects:

Congregational Ministries:

Cash for Swan Lake Christian

Camp

Children's Sunday School

Department:

Swan Lake Christian Camp

Prayer Requests:

- Pray for Sherryl Friesen who is recovering from back surgery and is in swing bed in the Freeman Hospital
- Pray for Jarrod Kramer who has had knee surgery.
- Darnell Tschetter recently had knee surgery. Pray for a good recovery.
- · Pray for our nation, to have peace

Today we will be celebrating the completion of our 4 week Sunday morning fellowship hall sessions with a soup noon meal. **Everyone is invited**. Completing this series takes us to the next step in the process of securing a pastor. Thank you for your participation.

There will be a brief **congregational meeting today,** to act on a recommendation from the church board. "The church Board recommends that we transfer \$1500 from the Capital Improvement Fund to pay for the new speakers in our church basement".

Due to family responsibilities and commitments, Bekka Kramer has resigned from her position as HMC Office Administration Assistant. Hutterthal wants to thank Bekka for her hard work and time spent serving as our Office Administrator. Kathy Pullman has agreed to fill in as our Office Administrator for an extended period of time.

Schmeckfest notes

"Kuchen baking days are scheduled for **Feb. 21** in Tyndall (snow date March 6) and Feb. 27, 28, 29 in the PH Dining Hall kitchen, starting at 9:00 a.m. Filling will be made **Feb. 20 and 26** in the Dining Hall kitchen, starting at 1:00 p.m. Donations of fruit or money to buy fruit would be much appreciated. Please contact Debra Schmeichel if you are willing to help any of those days. (648-3430, <u>ssag@goldenwest.net</u>) Thank you!"

February 4, 8 & 11, 9:00am: Come join us for the making of Schmeckfest Cheese Pocket in Pioneer Hall basement. A snow date will be February 25, if needed. Any and all help would be appreciated.

Community & Beyond

A **Valentine's Banquet** will be held at **Swan Lake Christian Camp** on Sunday **February 16, 2020** starting at 6:00 pm. Please reserve your seat by calling 605-326-5690 or emailing <u>campoffice@myslcc.com</u>. A free will offering will be taken.

Swan Lake Christian Camp 2020 Winter Retreats are just around the corner. Make plans now to attend. Family Camp is February 28–March 1. Families with children, grandparents, singles and young married couples are all invited to attend this fun filled weekend. SIGN UP AT www.myslcc.com

February 29, 7:30pm: Join us for We've Come This Far by Faith, an MCC Centennial Celebration at the Shari Flaming Center for the Arts at Tabor College in Hillsboro, Kansas. We hope you'll join us in celebrating the past 100 years and at the same time help us look forward to the next 100 years of serving in the name of Christ around the world. More information can be found at mcc.org/weve-comefar-faith and to learn more about MCC's centennial, please visit mcc.org/centennial.

Flandreau Update: We have learned of new families arriving in the Flandreau area. The present need is for all sizes of WINTER coats. Food items needed are spaghetti sauce, dry black beans or pinto beans, diapers of any size, Men/women deodorant, feminine pads. (Drop off in Gary Graber's garage). Bienvenidos a Brookings continues to take immigrants to immigration court in Minneapolis. Send your gifts to "Bienvenidos a Brookings" (Flandreau project in memo) or "Brookings Foundation" 501 c 3 (Bienvenidos a Brookings in the memo) and send to Tom Manzer,929 4th St. Brookings, S.D. 57006

Pastor Contact Information: jackscandrett4@gmail.com Pastor Jack's Mobile: 605.679.0258 Church Office contact: Hutterthal@goldenwest.net

For up to date information about HMC please visit our website: www.hmcfreeman.org